
Bill and Elsie Morgan will be available for missionary 

meetings and conventions during August, September, and 

October. They are tentatively scheduled to return to the 

mission field early in November. Pastors and churches 

would get a real boost for the year’s missionary programme 

by having this couple with them. Brother Morgan’s present 

address is Beulah Camp, Brown’s Flats, N. B. 

Rev. J. A. Owens received two candidates into the 

membership of our Victoria, N. B., church recently. 

Rev. H. C. Mullen is conducting prayer meeting and 

Sunday services at Beulah Camp during the month of 

August. 

Rev. R. H. Nicholson and Song Evangelist Paul D. 

Mullen were co-workers in a tent meeting at Digby, N. S., 

July 22nd.-August 2nd. Sorry we didn’t have an announce- 

ment of this campaign in the last Highway. 

Rev. M. W. Bagley and the church at Amherst, N. S., 

are planning a building programme. A lot has been pur- 

chased and work on a new church building will begin 

in the near future. 

Don’t forget to pray for Riverside Camp Meeting . . . 

THE SALVATION OF CHILDREN 

(Continued from Page 2) 

God to get them out of trouble and to save ourselves from 

embarrassment. 

John G. Paton, the famous missionary, testified many 

times to the lifelong influence of his father’s prayers. W. 

T. Stead wrote, “I fail to find that modern society has 

any substitute for the social benefits which result from 

this old institution of the family altar.” When our chil- 

dren in the tender years of life profess to have found 

the Lord Jesus Christ, let us water the seed of truth in 

their hearts by much prayer and by a holy example. 

We cannot escape the fact that the life and conduct 

of each parent is largely reflected in their children. If 

these young converts are not doing as well as they ought 

in their new-found hope, the strong probability is that 

the Christian profession of the parents is not making 

much of an impression. My sympathies go out to those 

children whose parents make no effort to help them in 

the Christian way after they have once found it. The 

times in which we find ourselves are perilous, ana we 

cannot take too much care to fortify our children against 

the ever-increasing forces of evil to be found in every 

walk of life into which our children will enter. I am 

pleading with father and mother to believe in the genuine- 

ness of a Christian experience in the heart of their child. 

There are some fine stories told of the children of 

Scotch Covenanters. Many of these brave Scotch people 

met death at the hands of their enemies because of their 

faith in God, and even the children were true under great 

persecution. A number of children were surrounded by 

the soldiers of King George and were commanded to tell 

where their parents were hidden or be shot to death. In 

spite of the soldiers’ cruel threats not one lad or lassie 

would tell the secret. As they were gathered under a tree, 

the fierce officer commanding the soldiers, sought to 

frighten them. 

“If you do not tell me quickly you will be shot,’ the 

officer roared. They only huddled the closer and kept 

silent. “Make them all kneel and cover their faces,” 

ordered the captain. One little lassie asked to be allowed 

to hold her brother’s hand, for she thought he would 

face death easier. All knelt save one bonnie lad who re- 
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DEATHS 

Mrs. Eunice C. Olson passed away very suddenly at 

the St. John General Hospital, June 6th. Funeral service 

was held from the Reformed Baptist Church, St. John, 

N. B.,, Wed. June 10th., conducted by Rev. W. L. Fernley 

assisted by Rev. H. R. Ingersoll. 

Mrs. Olson was in her 82nd year and very active in 

the Church. Her ability as a Sunday School Teacher and 

Bible Student was very evident. She is missed from the 

Church she loved so much, but is now with the Church 

Triumphant. 

WEDDINGS 
At Millville Union Baptist Church, on June 20th. 

Betty Nerene Wallace, of Central Hainsville, was united 

in marriage to William Lloyd Hoben, of Fredericton, N. B. 

The ceremony was performed by Rev. J. A. Owens. 

On June 24th. at the Reformed Baptist Parsonage 

in Hartland, Rev. J. A. Owens united in marriage Evelyn 

Dorothy Hickey, of Hartland, to Bertie Johnston, of 

Landsdowne, N. B. 

ACKNOWLEDGMENT 
In behalf of the Beulah Camp Rooms Committee. Rev. 

G. R. Symonds acknowledges gifts of bedding from the 

following churches: Black’s Harbour, Killams Mills, Marys- 

ville, Millville, Jonesport, Salem, Sandford, Saint John, 

Truro, and Woodstock. 
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With gratitude, 

S. BE. Cameron 

Treasurer 

Please send all foreign mission monies to Rev. S. W. 

Cameron, Perth, N. B. 

CHANGE OF ADDRESS: Please send orders for 
Wesleyan Sunday School supplies to Rey. B. M. 
Hicks, 38 Pleasant St., Truro, N. S. 

mained standing. “I’ve done naething wrang: I'll no kneel 

doon; I'll dee stanin’ up,” he said in his Scotch brogue. 

The rifles were ordered loaded only with powder, but 

the order was given to fire. As the loud report rang through 

the valley, the children cried pitifully; and some fell to 

the ground in their fright, but others remained kneeling. 

“You have not prayed,” sneered the officer. “Please sir, 

ma mither taught me a Psalm; we’ll sing that if it will 

do,” said a little girl. All the children stood and tears ran 

down the soldiers’ faces as the children’s voices rang out, 

“The Lord’s my shepherd, I'll not want.” The officer him- 

self had learned that Psalm also at his mother’s knee. Be- 

fore the song was finished the soldiers hurried away and 

left the children in peace. 

Does not this incident show how little children can 

love God and be true to Him even in the face of the 

threat or death? God help us to believe in the reality of 

a work of grace in their hearts. 

The King’s Highway


